
Safety Committee Minutes 

April 20, 2016 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Building 16, Room 211 

 

Attendees:  

Joan Aschim – Public Information Officer 

Dawn Barth – Emergency and Risk Management Coordinator 

Barbara Dumbleton- Chair. Classified Representative 

Elaine  Eiler-Mough- Classified Representative 

Jennifer Hayward – Facilities Management Planning 

Kevin Lewis-Faculty Representative, Chemical Hygiene Officer 

Jennie Lynn Scott-Classified Representative 

Wendy Simmons- Wellness Coordinator 

Jace Smith – Director of Public Safety and Emergency Manager 

 

 

 

1.  Approval of Minutes  

March minutes approved 

 

2  Announcements 

 Smith reported Public Safety is hosting a drug take back and food drive on April 30 from 

10:00:-2:00. Aschim will advertise the even on the college facebook page. 

 

 Hayward reported that the college has received a seismic grant for building 18. It will be 

retrofitted for seismic rehabilitation. Work will be completed during summer and fall.  

   

 

3. Action Items  

WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 

Alleyway egress 
blocked by City 
construction vehicles  

Smith/Richardson  City owns alleyway and trucks have 
permits. It is suggested that we put up 
signs asking to not block egress.  

S3 safety training Daniel  Need more processing. Daniel working with 
Stone. Could be due to more unsupervised 
responsibility than in the past.  

Loose cover on shut off 
valve outside 16 

FMP   

 

 

4. Issues and Concerns 

 Barth reported a concern from the library staff regarding the type of chairs purchased. 

Many have reported near misses with the wheels moving under them. FMP has new 

casters on order to fix the problem.  

 There is a loose cover on water shut off valve outside building 16. FMP will clear it up.  



 Barth reports that a plan is in place to fix the bridge near the learning garden to make it 

usable for students. Work will be completed over the summer.  

 It was reported that communication could have been better during the FBI training drill 

that happened during spring break. Smith reported that the FBI was not effective in 

communicating with us.  

 

5. Turkey Statement 

 Dumbleton has prepared a statement to be published in the Lane Weekly to remind 

people to not feed the turkeys. Statement has been reviewed by committee members for 

suggestions.  

 

6. SDS Software 

 Hayward reported on new chemical recording software. We still have some gaps.  

 Trainings need to happen.  

 We need to have documentation of who has completed training, and a consequence for 

departments not doing it.  

 Hayward says that departments have already been notifying her with names of 

representatives.  

 It was noted that individual books housed in the custodial closets need to be updated as 

well.  

 

 

5. ACCIDENT/INCIDENT REPORTS  



 


